PAGE  

[image: image1.png]


 ANTELOPE VALLEY COLLEGE

Dean of Counseling

Matriculation Committee

Meeting Minutes for May 6, 2009
	Attendees

	LaDonna Trimble, Patricia Marquez-Sandoval, Kelley Hare, Dr. Les Uhazy, Michael Jacobs, Michelle Hernandez, Christos Valiotis, Dr. Rosa Hall, Kim Covell, Maria Clinton, Wade Saari


Recorder:  Ryan Widmer


Meeting was called to order by Patricia Marquez-Sandoval at 12:09 p.m.
1. Final Student Handbook Update – Patricia Marquez-Sandoval:  The handbook will include the new mission statement that’s been approved by AP&P as well as all other changes made throughout the year. There is a lot of information in there and is almost a duplication of the catalog. Do we want students to become dependent on the handbook and not use the catalog? It’s also a lot of work to make sure everything matches the catalog and that there’s no conflicting information. Maybe we can rethink what goes in the handbook. What is the real purpose of it? Dr. Uhazy described it as a carryable resource for students. Dr. Hall reminded everyone that it is likely the matriculation budget will be cut and we may be eliminating the printed schedule soon and these both need to be considered as well. Patricia suggested that in the fall we really look at what is needed and what isn’t. Dr. Hall wants us to be sure to always have links in the handbook to encourage students to use our web resources. Patricia passed out the new cover layouts. The new student trustee won’t be decided by June 1 so the handbook will be sent to the publisher on July 1, 2009, and delivered to AVC by August 1, 2009.
2. Matriculation Plan Updates – Dr. Rosa Hall:  Very minor updates were made in the fall of 2008 and we decided not to send those changes in but now it’s time to look at it again and keep Palmdale at the forefront of our minds. Every area needs to look at the plan and make sure our PLOs/SLOs are reflected in it and that we include our new technology. Our visiting team indicated that it needs updating as well. It will be too much work for one person so maybe we could form subcommittees with each area working on their part separately. Dr. Hall volunteered to spearhead and make sure all changes go in. The deadline will be September 30, 2009. We need to be sure to do the following: update plan to match PLOs and SLOs, look at recommendations made by the Categorical Site Team, use Self-Study Matriculation recommendations, include Palmdale campus, include both credit and noncredit, and get the plan posted on the Matriculation website.
3. DegreeWorks – Dr. Rosa Hall:  The proposal is being sent to the Board. Several different funding sources are being used to cover the approximately $154,000 cost which includes implementation and servers. DegreeWorks will allow students to do some self-monitoring and help us by giving access to one electronic ed plan in all areas. We will no longer have different ed plans floating around for one student. The ongoing expenses will be around $7800 per year. We will have transparency between both campuses now as well as between each program. We have been working closely with IT throughout this process and will continue to do so but will likely take three years to be fully implemented.
4. SLOs and PLOs – Dr. Rosa Hall:  Deans and directors met with Christos yesterday morning and went over rubrics for WASC and lining up SLOs and PLOs to WASC. Matriculation will have their own SLO and PLOs so this committee will need to work on them and work with other areas in student services. Remember that right now we have too many. Maybe we will get the SLO/PLOs from every area and then make sure they are incorporated into the plan and lined up and simplified. Dr. Valiotis added that we need to make sure what we do helps us improve. Patricia doesn’t believe matriculation needs its own PLO/SLOs. In the fall we can have all areas on a schedule for how often they come to report to our committee.
5. Categorical Site Visit – Dr. Rosa Hall:  See handout which is only a draft taken from Dr. Hall’s notes from the Categorical Site Team’s final meeting. It was a very positive report overall and we should all pat ourselves on the back. At our next meeting we’ll review the budget and discuss possibilities to help SARS interface with Banner.
6. Add-on: Budget – Dr. Rosa Hall:  See handouts. Line 11 of Credit does not include last month or this month yet. Line 12 of Credit has more money because we bought assessment units from Basic Skills grant but we may need to buy more. We may have enough funds left to buy Crystal Reports which works with Banner and is a very user friendly way to pull reports. It will be campus wide and will cost around $30,000. We will also try to pay for the Spanish version of the student application. Dr. Valiotis reminded everyone that he has some Title V money that we might be able to use for some of these items.
· Matriculation Brochure – Patricia Marquez-Sandoval:  See brochure handout. Michelle Hernandez, Sherrie Padilla, and LaDonna Trimble worked on the content and Vickie Mathias did the layout.
No further business.  Meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m.

Next meeting:  Wednesday, June 3, 2009, 12:00 PM – 1:00 PM, in room SSV 151.   

Minutes approved on November 18, 2009.

�











[image: image2.wmf] 


Antelope Valley College ...Imagine the Possibilities

[image: image3.wmf] 


Antelope Valley College ... Imagine the Possibilities


